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Council Meeting
June 8, 2023

Your Council met in a Regular Session on June 8, 2023. Council received a presentation from Ontario
Power Generation regarding hydro opportunities in North East Ontario.

The Navigational Aids for Lake Temagami contract was awarded to Temagami Electrical Services for a
three year term at a price $34,425.

Council agreed to be the qualified donee for applications made to the Temagami Community Foundation
for the Temagami Lions Club and the Temagami Public School projects. As well, two municipal projects
for the Recreation Department and the Temagami Police Services Board were approved. The Temagami
Community Foundation has been the source of funding for many worthwhile community projects over the
years.

While on the subject of funding, Council directed Staff to apply for funding through the Ontario Trillium
Foundation for the next phase of revitalizing the Temagami Community Centre Outdoor Complex. If the
approved this fully funded grant would be $150,000.

Council enacted the By-Laws associated with the annual budget. The taxes levied are 8% higher than last
year resulting in a 7.15% increase in the tax rate. Charges for services such as water, sewer and garbage
collection were also approved based on cost recovery.

Prior to the pandemic, the Municipality and the School Board had an agreement to share facilities. Council
approved the Reciprocal Use of Facilities agreement with DSB One which renews this sharing notion
ensuring there are more facilities available to the students at Temagami Public School as well as facilities
that can be used for community recreation and other purposes.

Council received a report on a recent tax sale and directed Staff to commence with the vesting of the
property. Once vested, the property could be sold subject to the Municipal Sale of Land Policy.

Council also approved the process to transfer accounts receivable to tax accounts once they remain unpaid
for 90 days.

Council’s next Working Session is scheduled for June 22, 2023 which will include information on RFPs
planned to be issued, municipal land use by-law and further information on properties held over from the
April 27" working session. MPAC is expected to address Council at this meeting as well.

The next Regular Session is scheduled for July 13, 2023. Should you have a matter to raise with Council,
request for delegations or correspondence will be received until July 5, 2023. All items on the agenda can
be found in our meeting packages on our website.
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